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Sincere thanks to:
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It is a great pleasure for me as the Ambassador of the Republic of Indonesia to Sri Lanka and 
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A treasurer unearthed!
The President, A. M. M. Amir, has been able to locate the first Newsletter of 
SLIFA published in February 1995 during the presidency of J. P. Pathirana. 

The newsletter, which is now faded, contains 20 pages of news and views from 
both Sri Lanka and Indonesia, snippets of information and fun posts, quota-
tions, plus a list of all the members of SLIFA at the time. 

Certainly a publication to be treasured for all time!



INDONESIAN HUMANTARIAN AID TO SRI LANKA 
ON ESSENTIAL MEDICINES AND MEDICAL EQUIPMENT 

VALUED AT LKR 517.5 MILLION (US $1.6  MILLION)

-

ment to Sri Lanka this year as the country faced a severe shortage due to the economic 

H.E. Dewi Gustina Tobing



THE YEAR 2022 MARKS 70 YEARS OF DIPLOMATIC 
RELATIONS BETWEEN INDONESIA AND SRI LANKA

-

by
Iqram
Cuttilan

Contd pg 09

Indonesia and Sri Lanka established diplomatic relations in 1952, and the  
culture of both nations is underscored by many similarities. Indonesia and Sri 
Lanka are members of the World Trade Organization. Notably, they were found-
ing members of the Non-Aligned Movement.

The relationship between the two nations began earlier in the 5th century CE, 
marked by the coming of Hinduism and Buddhism from the Indian subconti-
nent, and the Sri Lankan to Indonesian archipelago. The Hindu-Buddhist king-
doms of ancient Indonesia and Sri Lanka nurtured contacts in the 9th to 12th 
century CE, during the era of the Sri Vijaya Empire. During this time, Bud-

dhism was the principal religion of both nations. According to the Sri Lankan Ambassador to Indonesia, 
an Indonesian king visited Sri Lanka and had gifted a baby elephant.

Interactions between the 
two countries grew in the 
17th and 18th centuries, 
as both nations fell under 
the control of the Dutch 
East India Company 
(VOC). Sri Lanka was part 
of the VOC during the 
Dutch period in Ceylon 
from 1656 to 1796. In the 
17th century, Indonesia 
was under the control of 
the Dutch East India Company as well as housing the headquarters for the VOC. It later became a 
Dutch colony in the Dutch East Indies until World War II. During the 18th century, multiple kings, 
princes and warriors from the Javanese, Mataram, Madura and Sulawesi communities, who were 
opposed to the Dutch rule of the Indonesian archipelago were exiled, and came to Ceylon as Sri Lanka 
was then known. The descendants of the exiled Indonesians had led to the creation of the Indone-
sian-Malay community in Sri Lanka that can trace their ancestry to Java, Madura and Sulawesi.              
Interestingly, a warrior who fought for the Kandy Kingdom named Karaeng Sangunglo was a Bugis     
nobleman.

Indonesia and Sri Lanka officially established diplomatic relations on 02 August 1952. The relations 
grew further in 1955, when Indonesia and Sri Lanka, together with India, Pakistan and Burma initiated 
the Bandung Conference. Since 1962, the status of the Indonesian Consulate office in Colombo had  
been upgraded to an embassy. The office has also served as the Indonesian representative office for     
Maldives since 02 September, 1975.

The Sri Lanka-Indonesia Business Council was established on 30 August, 1991 with the main objec-
tives being the promotion of bilateral trade, investment and tourism.

The Sri lanka Indonesia Friendship Association (SLIFA) was established in June 1992 with the main 
objectives being promoting closer cultural, social and trade relations between the two countries, assist-
ing Sri Lanka citizens visiting Indonesia and vice versa, assisting social organizations, and as well as 
the under-privileged sections of the community in both countries.

Since 2012, both nations had agreed on increasing bilateral cooperation in many sectors including 
defense, culture, agriculture and aquaculture.

In April 2013, Indonesia and Sri Lanka commemorated the 60th anniversary of diplomatic relations in 
Merdeka Building, Bandung to recall the Asian-African Conference - the historic event that brought the 
two nations closer. This event was also marked with cultural collaboration through traditional puppet 
performance - Indonesian wayang golek with Sri Lankan ruukada. The two countries maintain a warm 
and close relationship to date.



Her Excellency - the genial host!
!

THE YEAR 2022 MARKS . . .

Madam Dewi Gustina Tobing, the Ambassador, hosted the members of the Executive Committee to 
dinner at her official residence in March 2022.

After welcoming everyone, Her Excellency led the way to an enjoyable evening which was full of music 
and fun, by singing a delightful song. Much to the delight of the Ex-Co, singing was thereafter the order 
of the evening with many members taking the cue from the friendly host who made sure that in the midst 
of the fun and frolic, there was ample food and drinks to keep everyone going.

Vice President, Boyke Nurdin was the Master of Ceremonies and was presuasive in his own inimitable style 
to coax everyone to take the microphone and sing their favourite song. Indonesian, Western and Sri Lankan 
hits rent the air and those who rose to the occasion sang their hearts out while the rest kept up with the beat, 
clapping and tapping their toes to encourage the singers to keep going.

The evening drew to a close but not before everyone present as well as the officials of the mission tripped the 
light fantastic toe to the well loved Sri Lankan hit, the lyrics of which were descriptive of the Portuguese rule 
in the then Ceylon, sung by Vice Patron, Tony Saldin.

The former President of Sri Lanka, H.E. Maithripala Sirisena undertook a state visit on 08 March,  
2017 to the Republic of Indonesia on an invitation extended by the President of Indonesia H.E. Joko  
Widodo.

The Indonesian President Joko Widodo visited Sri Lanka on 24 January, 2018 on a two-day state 
visit on the invitation of his Sri Lankan counterpart, H.E. Maithripala Sirisena.

May the strong, cordial and long-standing relationship between Sri Lanka and Indonesia continue 
to thrive.



Ambassador and Madam host office-bearers

Marking  International 
Women’s  Day 



Executive Committee member, Hirantha Muthukuda’s suggestion to suppport the less fortunate people in 
whatever way possible during this time of economic crisis was readily acccepted by the Ex-Co. Thereafter, Vice 
President and Chair - Fund Raising Committee, Marleena Laxana, took on the responsibility of collecting 
voluntary contributions towards this worthy cause. 

The total collection was utilised to purchase essential dry rations, and the packs (each worth Rs 5000) were 
donated to identified members of the underprivileged community. The distribution took place at the Riptoloka 
hall of the Indonesian Embassy. Sincere thanks to the Ex-Co members who rose to the occasion with their spon-
taneous contribution. 



Annual General Meeting 2021

At the head table from left - Nihal Jayasuriya (Hony Treasurer), Marleena Laxana (Vice President),
His Excellency I Gusti Ngurah Ardiyasa (Patron), A. M. M. Amir (President), Counsellor Boyke Nurdin
(Vice President) and Fairly Thamel (Hony Secretary)

The 29th Annual General Meeting of the the Sri Lanka Indonesia Friendship Association was held on 
25 September, 2021 under the patronage of the then Patron, H. E. I Gusti Ngurah Ardiyasa.

In view of the conditions prevailing at the time due to the COVID 19 pandemic, it was a virtual meeting 
with the participation of 33 members. 

The meeting commenced with the National Anthem of both countries being played. The AGM was held  
thereafter.

As it was the end of his term, the Ambassador was presented with a farewell gift by the President, A. M. 
M. Amir, on behalf of SLIFA.

ks to

The President, A. M. M. Amir presenting the gift to the former Ambassador. Also in the picture is Vice 
President, Boyke Nurdin, and right, a view of the virtual participants

A warm welcome 

SLIFA is happy to have on board new members               
T. W. Savanghan and Brincely Peter Rodrigo.

May you have a fruitful and pleasant stint in SLIFA.



Vice President and Chair - Fund 
Raising, Marleena Laxana success-
fully completed the sale of Raffle 
tickets followed by the draw at the 
end of the 29th Annual General 
Meeting held on 25 September 
2021, under the patronage of the 
former Ambassador, H. E. I Gusti 
Ngurah Ardiyasa.

The proceeds, amounting to                 
Rs 84,201 would be channelled 
towards SLIFA projects.

A total of 773 tickets were sold. Donations in cash and kind 
were made by the Executive Committee members and 
well-wishers towards the prizes for the lucky winners.

Sincere thanks to Marleena Laxana for successfully conducting the Raffle, and to Ex-Co member, Errol Smith, for 
distributing the Raffle tickets to facilitate the sale. 

SLIFA supports the Mother Charitable Foundation
Yet another outreach programme by SLIFA was the donation of necessary educational material and essentail food 
items to the Mother Charitable Foundation (MCF) in Moratuwa.

Pathum Uyana is one of the key educational projects of MCF catering to children with special needs through econom-
ic, social and attitudinal development.

Executive Committee member, Najmudeen Samman, undertook this humanitarian task on behalf of SLIFA, and we 
placed on record our greatful thanks to him for volunteering to do the needful in the midst of fuel crisis in the country.

The donationa had been greatfully accepted by MCF and a letter of thanks had been received by SLIFA.

Raffle Draw - His Excellency drawing the winners of the 
Raffle ticket draw. Also in the picutre are A. M. M. Amir 
(President) and Boyke Nurdin (Vice President)

In Memorium...
The following members passed from our midst, and SLIFA extends 
deepest condolences to the families of the dear departed.
G. Aliba, Kartini Mohamed, Dane Eileen and Fareeda Meedin.
May their souls Rest in Peace!



Cultural activities in the forefront!
Through the kind courtesies of the Indonesian Embassy, Officers Lutfi Andaru and Febrian Rochmadhoni have 
been diligently promoting Indonesian cultural activities such as Bahasa (language), Angklung (music) and tradi-
tional dance by conducting classes for those interested in mastering the same.

The members of the Executive Committee were privileged to follow Angklung lessons, and the sessions that were 
conducted were interactive while also drawing much enthusiasm amongst the participants. Undoubtedly, the 
lessons were interesting and enjoyable while at the same time, concentration was key to keep the momentum 
going.

Due to the prevailing situation in the country, classes were temporarily suspended although Angklung classes 
were held after the Ex-Co meetings, with popular local and western songs being featured.

Some meetings were also followed by a training session on Pocho Pocho dancing. It is expected to roll out these 
sessions to SLIFA members as well when the climate is more conducive to do so.

 sy commenced both  Indonesia (language) and  classes for those  had e ressed an interest 

 a hike in the number of  c  the embassy as forced to stop the classes as the health  guidelines did not 

SLI A members and their families are cordially invited to  the  Please check out the SLI A Web page for 

Angklung lessons in progress






